## Poland Conservation Commission Minutes of 4-8-15

Members Present: Fred Huntress (co-chairperson), Don Stover (co-chairperson), Sue Ellis, John Laskey, Keith Messer, Steve Robinson (Selectboard Liaison), Bill Eldridge (interested citizen). Absent with notification: John Crouch. Absent: Sandra Knowles.

Meeting called to order: 7:05pm.

There were no recorded minutes from the 3-11-15 to discuss.

## **Waterhouse Park:**

Scott provided the members with a summary of meetings/discussions relating to the Waterhouse Park Area that were held on 4-1-15 and 4-8-15.

The summary included adjustments made to the original plan/documentation for the area.

The timeframe for the components of the park project were adjusted as to complete some of the project for the 2014/15 fiscal year and the remainder of the project for the 2015/16 fiscal year.

Fred and Don are moving forward with the purchase and placement of a white oak tree and plague in memory of Richard Chick.

There was discussion to incorporate the footbridge engineering along with the sidewalk access connecting the park area to the municipal complex, possibly using funding from the downtown TIF for the municipal complex.

## **Hilt Hollow:**

The discussion continued on the progress of the decision process for the area, the process has been put on hold until after the town meeting. The next few weeks after the town meeting the decision progress will continue.

The was ongoing discussion for the various uses of the area.

The meeting adjourned at 8:25pm.

Respectfully submitted by, Keith Messer